Suzanne Hurst

2nd/3rd Grade

Room 26

Dear Parents/Guardians,


Welcome to another school year.  My name is Ms. Hurst and I am your child’s teacher.  This semester we are joined by Ms. Winarski our student teacher.  She will be here for ten weeks and we are happy to have her join our classroom.  I am very excited about this year.  I hope your child is ready to learn and have fun.  I feel we are partners in your child’s education and if you have any questions please feel free to contact me any time. Our school number is 906-4700 and my extension is   We have an open door policy, so feel free to stop in at any time.  Since our classroom is a split we have two separate curriculums.  

2nd Grade Curriculum

Reading


Our reading program consists of guided reading (small groups) and self selected reading (silent reading in his/her reading level).  Your child will develop skills in comprehension, vocabulary and oral reading.  He/she will read fiction and nonfiction material in all subject areas.  We will also develop skill in inference and character analysis.
Math


Our math curriculum is Expressions.  It consists of understanding addition and subtraction or 1 and 2 digit numbers, measurement, shapes, story problems, money, and interpreting tables and graphs.  We will also solve constructed response problems.  Your child will work on mathematical thinking skills and computation and your child will be given homework daily.

Writing


Our writing curriculum consists of Six Traits and the Write Source.  We will learn how to express ideas with supporting details, use a variety of sentence structures and use appropriate vocabulary in our writing pieces.  We will also work on grammar, capitalization, punctuation and correct word choices. Your child will write in all subject areas.
Science


In science we will study energy, habitats, matter, the solar system, and how plants and people grow and change.

Social Studies


Your child will learn about geography, history, economics, the community around them and diversity within their neighborhood and world.  In addition your child will learn about different cultures and social justice issues.

3rd Grade Curriculum


This year, your child will develop critical thinking skills as well as comprehension, vocabulary and inference skills.  He/she will read and respond to literature and learn strategies in understanding character analysis.  


Your child will learn effective writing strategies in Writers Workshop and the Six Traits that will allow him/her to take ownership of their writing.  All 3rd grade students are required to complete two research papers in the areas of Social Studies and Science.  In Social Studies exploration of cultures and communities will be the main focus.  Your child will develop an understanding of the scientific method and the nature of science through inquiry and application.  

Your child will learn math skills and be able to explain their mathematical thinking through writing.  He/she will take the 3rd Grade WKCE Math/Reading Comprehension test and learn cursive.


Your child will be encouraged to be apply the skills that he/she learned in whole group and small group activities, with partners, and independently.

Classroom Expectations


 Our class created behavior expectations and these are listed in the classroom.  It is very important for your child to behave in class.  We have a behavior board with your child’s name on it.  Throughout the day if your child does not meet one of the expectations, his/her card will be flipped. Yellow=good day!, Green=first warning, Orange= missed recess/free time and Blue=note/phone call home.  Every day the board is cleared and your child begins on yellow. 


In addition to the behavior board there are many positive incentives for behavior including Harford Hurrahs, compliment cat, lunch with the teachers, and awards.

Homework


Homework is very important.  Your child will have homework daily.  If your child does not return homework I will write a note or call home indicating what work was missed. If there is a situation that interferes with your child’s completion of homework please send a note and the homework will  be excused for that day and handed in the next.  Please contact me with any questions or concerns. I look forward to a great year!
